American Council of the Blind of Nebraska

Minutes of the Meeting Held in Omaha on October 20, 2007

The meeting convened at 9:00 A.M. with fourteen members present. 

The first item on the agenda was announcements: the NCBVI meeting will be in Lincoln on November 17, 2007 at 9:00A.M.: dues for members at large have been set at $10.00, for life members $5.00 per year. 

The reading of the minutes of the last meeting were waived since those minutes have been published in various formats. 

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as given. 

The next items on the agenda were Committee Reports: 

Corresponding Secretary reported she has sent appropriate greeting cards. 

Membership; Mark Bulger attended the Families Connecting with Families annual convention and made approximately one hundred contacts. Howard Compton offered transportation to help. Mark is continuing to contact former members and to write PSAs to build up and promote state convention attendance. Give-A-Lift will provide their client list to Mark. 

Convention, Constitution and By-Laws: Janis Compton reported that the convention for 2008 will focus on youth and will contact youth groups. A guest speaker will be Sally Giittinger from the school in Nebraska City. 

A five minute break was taken at 10:17 A.M. 

Following the break, the meeting turned to Old Business: 

Howard Compton reported that a letter requesting the return of penalties has been sent to the IRS. It was moved, seconded and passed to send Radio Talking Book Service, Inc. $50.00 to reimburse them for use of their equipment to publish the September newsletter. Howard Compton requested that the chapter Treasurers submit their year-end financial records by March 15. 

Hastings Chapter report was given by the President, Richard Smart. The Pay-A-Way cab fare grant was returned to the Abbott Foundation who then sent these funds onward to the Lincoln Give-A-Lift program which left $2,725.24 to be returned to the state organization. The Hastings chapter provided life memberships to all of its members. The Hastings chapter granted $38,383.67 to establish the Emma Hunter Memorial Fund. These funds are to be placed in a one-year certificate of deposit with the interest to be used for convention expenses. It was moved, seconded and passed that these funds will be placed into a trust investment plan in perpetuity after the year has passed. The committee issued a proclamation of appreciation for the work done by Richard Smart in retiring the Hastings chapter, a lot of hard work and good common sense. 

Transportation Project committee has not meet since the convention. Don Pohlmann has transcribed the information contained on the cds provided by Bob Doulas and will give them to Steve Speicher for further consideration. The discussion on this subject was tabled until the January 2008 meeting. Many thanks to Don and Vivian for their hard work in transcribing the old minutes from Braille to print. 

Under New Business: 

The members voted unanimously to support Jim Jirak’s appointment to the NCBVI board and a letter to the Governor will be sent. 

It was moved, seconded and passed to provide a membership directory with name, address and telephone number on request. It will be in whatever format is requested; i.e. Braille, print, tape or e-mail. 

A discussion was held concerning continuing to publish a quarterly newsletter. It was moved, seconded and passed to continue to publish the newsletter. 

The next meeting will be held in Lincoln on January 19, 2008, at 10.30 A.M. The location will be announced at a later date. 

The meeting adjourned at 11:55 to facilitate Nebraska football fans’ game plans. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Shirley C. Allen, Recording Secretary

